Cataline Elementary PAC Meeting Minutes
June 9th, 2014
Attendance: Wendy R, Tania L, Tara S, Jenn B, Mindy J, Kim BJ, Karla T, Karla E, Allison S, Nicole P, Monica S, Nadine C, Hattie D, John S
Meeting called to order at 6:02pm

Adoption of previous minutes

1st Karla
2nd Mindy
Motion carried

Adoption of current agenda

1st Jenn
2nd Mindy
Motion carried

Chairperson’s Report – Monica

~a request from Grade Six parents for financial support from the PAC to host a year end celebration

An email request went out with the result of members voting to allocate $500 towards the Grade Six celebration/year end party
Suggestion that the PAC allot funds for next year for Grade Six’s to help with any year end celebrations they have 
~Kidney Awareness Walk/Silent Auction in is August

Any ideas for fundraising or items for silent auction contact Tracey Short (name and number on Kidney Awareness posters)

Principal/Vice Principal’s Report ~ John
~Teacher’s are currently in the process of taking a strike vote ~ outcome unknown

~projections for registrations look the same for next year ~ full primary classes

~loss of Aid time for 2014/15 school year ~ applied for more funding 

~if teacher’s go on strike then report cards will be mailed home and will just have the basic info on them, no letter grades

~due to teacher’s job action ~ some field trips are a go and some are cancelled

~Balanced Calendar is ending.  If strike goes on they may be possibly locked out for their last month.  Seems to just be a waiting game.
~Grade Six celebration is a go for Wednesday night (June 11).  

~Fun Day on June 19th still may be a go.  Everything is pending of the outcome of the teacher’s job action/strike.  If it is a go, an email will be sent out to the general volunteer list for help.

~school pictures are booked for late September from the same company that did it this year.

Treasurer’s Report ~ Nicole
~Business Account $9701.48


Gaming Account $7036.88





$13229.54 not allotted

~we do have enough money to buy the 3 Smart Boards

~$5300 in Gaming Funds ~ Gaming Funds have to be spent or allocated to somewhere within 3 years

~hopefully we will get another $6500 in Gaming Funds for next year ~ have to apply.  


works out to $20 per kid that is enrolled in school when we apply for grant.
~Glendale Funds ~ still not allocated to Nesika or Cataline.  Having trouble getting “signing” individuals together. Any funds we do receive will go into the Gaming Account.

Suggestions for $5000 Gaming Funds 
~cost of bus for swimming for next year ~ $1388

~lifeguarding for swimming for next year ~ $1700

~portable sound system for gym $849

~Balanced Calendar Year End Field Trips/Celebrations

~Sport Equipment (soccer balls, etc) ~ $500

~home reading books

~e-readers/kobos

~more money into veggie program

Motion: To spend up to $1500 for a sound system.  1st Jenn  2nd Tania

Motion carried

*Corwin will purchase system.
Motion: To spend up to $250 for the Balanced Calendar for a year end field trips/celebrations     1st Nicole   2nd  Tara

Motion defeated
Motion: To spend up to $500 for walkie talkies for noon hour supervisors   
1st Mindy   2nd Tania

Motion carried

*John to look into purchasing these for September 
Motion: To spend up to $150 for the Balanced Calendar for year end field trips/celebrations
1st  Nicole   2nd  Tara

Motion carried

Motion: To spend up to $500 for new sports equipment mainly for outside

1st Jenn   2nd  Kim

Motion carried

*John will purchases new balls and give PAC the receipt.

Motion:  To spend up to $1400 to cover the costs of bussing for swimming next year

1st  Tania   2nd  Nadine
Motion carried.
New Business

Elections

President ~  Kim Brown John

Vice President  ~  Jenn Brown

Treasurer  ~  Mindy Johnson

Secretary   ~  Wendy Reissner

DPAC   ~ Tania Lauren

Motion:  To destroy all ballots       1st Jenn     2nd Tania
Motion carried

Committees

Fundraising ~ Helki Lauren
Craft Fair  ~ Allison Seterengen
Food Friday  ~ Mindy Johnson and Kim Brown-John
*Fruit and Veggie ~ Monica Smid
*Snack Program ~ Jenn Brown
*possibility the two programs will be combined.  Monica will look into the regulations of the Fruit and Veggie to see if we are able to add it to our own Snack Program.

Thanks You
~ a huge ‘thank you’ for the PAC members that are leaving.  Monica will make sure all receives their gifts that were not in attendance.

Committee Reports ~ DPAC ~ Tania
~Tania needs input on the reconfiguration of schools will present it to a committee being formed in the Fall:
*Balanced Calendar felt welcome in Cataline

*lack of communication for families going into Middle School

*bad transition for families going into Middle School

Items for Next Meeting

~Glendale PAC money

Next Meeting:  September 2014

Adjournment:  7:30 pm
